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ITEM 2. ACQUISITION OR DISPOSITION OF ASSETS 
 
    EchoStar Communications Corporation ("EchoStar" or "we" or "our") 
acquired, on June 24, 1999, certain high-power direct broadcast satellite 
(DBS) assets from The News Corporation Limited ("News") and MCI 
Telecommunications Corporation ("MCI") in exchange for shares of our Class A 
Common Stock.  News received 6,891,096 newly issued shares of our Class A 
Common Stock and MCI received 1,712,020 newly issued shares of our Class A 
Common Stock.  The total of 8,603,116 shares, which is approximately 14.6 
percent of our fully diluted equity and approximately 2.6 percent of total 
voting rights, reflects the agreed transaction value of approximately $1.2 
billion (based on the recent average price of our Class A Common Stock) 
reduced by an aggregate of $45,680,000 due from News and MCI to EchoStar in 
fulfillment of certain obligations in the November 30, 1998 Purchase 
Agreement entered into by and among the parties, as amended.  This reduction 
includes approximately $30 million as compensation to EchoStar in exchange 
for the elimination of a commitment by News to cause a platform in which News 
has an interest to enter into an agreement to purchase from our affiliated 
entity, EchoStar Technologies Corporation, a minimum of 500,000 set top 
boxes. The primary assets acquired by EchoStar from News and MCI in the 
transaction are: 
 
- -   the rights to 28 frequencies at the 110 degree West Longitude orbital 
    location from which we could transmit programming to the entire 
    continental United States; 
 
- -   two DBS satellites constructed by Space Systems/Loral, delivered 
    in-orbit, and currently expected to be launched on Atlas rockets later 
    this year; 
 
- -   a recently-constructed digital broadcast operations center located in 
    Gilbert, Arizona, which will serve as a backup for EchoStar; 
 
- -   a worldwide license from NDS Limited to use certain technology in 
    connection with the manufacture and distribution of set-top boxes intended 
    for use with the services of certain network operators; and 
 
- -   a three-year retransmission consent agreement for EchoStar to rebroadcast 
    FOX Network owned-and-operated local station signals to their respective 
    markets. 
 
    Other than the transactions described herein and in the Exhibits listed 
in Item 7(c) below, there are no material relationships between News or MCI 
on the one hand and (i) us, (ii) our affiliates, (iii) our officers and 
directors, or (iv) any associate of any of our officers and directors on the 
other hand. 
 
    The foregoing summary of the transaction is qualified in its entirety by 
the Exhibits listed in Item 7(c) below, each of which are incorporated herein 
by reference. 
 



 
 
ITEM 7. FINANCIAL STATEMENTS AND EXHIBITS 
 
(a) Not Applicable. 
 
(b) On June 24, 1999, we acquired certain high-power DBS assets from News and 
    MCI in exchange for shares of our Class A common stock.  On a pro forma 
    basis, this transaction would have increased our total assets and total 
    equity as of March 31, 1999 by $1.1 billion, to $2.8 billion and $1.1 
    billion, respectively. 
 
(c) Exhibits: 
 
10.1  Purchase Agreement, dated November 30, 1998, by and among American Sky 
      Broadcasting, LLC, The News Corporation Limited, MCI Telecommunications 
      Corporation, and EchoStar Communications Corporation (incorporated by 
      reference to Exhibit 10.1 to the Current Report on Form 8-K dated 
      November 30, 1998, Commission File No. 0-26176). 
 
10.2  Voting Agreement, dated November 30, 1998, by and among EchoStar 
      Communications Corporation, American Sky Broadcasting, LLC, The News 
      Corporation Limited and MCI Telecommunications Corporation (incorporated 
      by reference to Exhibit 10.3 to the Current Report on Form 8-K dated 
      November 30, 1998, Commission File No. 0-26176). 
 
10.3  First Amendment, dated June 23, 1999, to the Purchase Agreement dated 
      November 30, 1998, by and among American Sky Broadcasting, LLC, The News 
      Corporation Limited, MCI Telecommunications Corporation, and EchoStar 
      Communications Corporation. 
 
10.4  Registration Rights Agreement, dated June 24, 1999, by and among 
      EchoStar Communications Corporation, MCI Telecommunications Corporation, 
      American Sky Broadcasting, LLC, and News America Incorporated. 
 
99.1  Press Release, dated June 24, 1999, of EchoStar Communications 
      Corporation. 
 
 
                                  SIGNATURES 
 
    Pursuant to the requirements of the Securities Exchange Act of 1934, the 
registrant has duly caused this report to be signed on its behalf by the 
undersigned hereunto duly authorized. 
 
                                       ECHOSTAR COMMUNICATIONS CORPORATION 
 
 
 
Dated: July 2, 1999                    By: /s/ DAVID MOSKOWITZ 
                                       David Moskowitz, Senior Vice President, 
                                       General Counsel, Secretary, and Director 
 



 
 
                       FIRST AMENDMENT TO PURCHASE AGREEMENT 
 
 
     This First Amendment (this "First Amendment") to the Purchase Agreement 
(the "Purchase Agreement") dated as of November 30, 1998, by and among 
American Sky Broadcasting, LLC, a limited liability company organized under 
the laws of the State of Delaware ("ASkyB"), The News Corporation Limited, a 
corporation organized under the laws of South Australia ("News Corporation"), 
MCI Telecommunications Corporation, a corporation organized under the laws of 
the State of Delaware ("MCI"), and EchoStar Communications Corporation, a 
corporation organized under the laws of the State of Nevada ("Seller"), is 
entered into as of June 23, 1999.  All capitalized terms not defined in this 
First Amendment shall have the meanings ascribed to them in the Purchase 
Agreement. 
 
     WHEREAS, each of the Transferors and Seller desire to supplement and 
amend certain provisions of the Purchase Agreement in order to effect the 
intent and understanding of the Parties with respect to the matters set forth 
below. 
 
     NOW, THEREFORE, in consideration of the premises and mutual agreements set 
forth herein, and for other good and valuable consideration the adequacy and 
receipt of which are hereby acknowledged, the Parties hereby agree as follows: 
 
1.   CLOSING DATE.  The Parties hereby agree that, provided that all conditions 
     to the obligations to the Parties to consummate the transactions 
     contemplated by the Purchase Agreement have been satisfied or waived on or 
     prior to such date, the Closing Date shall be June 24, 1999. 
 
2.   AMENDMENTS. 
 
     (a)  Section 1 of the Purchase Agreement is hereby amended as follows: 
 
          (i)    by amending the definition of "Collateral Agreements" to 
                 delete therefrom the references to the "Components License 
                 Agreement" and the "Set Top Box Agreement;" 
 
          (ii)   by deleting the defined term "Components License Agreement" in 
                 its entirety; and 
 
          (iii)  by deleting the defined term "Set Top Box Agreement" in its 
                 entirety. 
 
     (b)  Section 2(c) of the Purchase Agreement is hereby amended by deleting 
          the reference therein to Section 5(g). 
 
     (c)  Section 6(a) of the Purchase Agreement is hereby amended by deleting 
          subsection (ix) thereof in its entirety. 
 



 
 
     (d)  Section 6(b) of the Purchase Agreement is hereby amended by deleting 
          subsections (ix) and (xi) thereof in their entirety. 
 
     (e)  Section 5 of the Purchase Agreement is hereby amended by deleting 
          subsection (g)(i) thereof in its entirety. 
 
     (f)  Exhibits A and F to the Purchase Agreement are hereby deleted in their 
          entirety. 
 
3.   ADDITIONAL REPRESENTATION OF THE TRANSFERORS. Each of ASkyB, News 
     Corporation and MCI, jointly and severally, represents and warrants to 
     Seller, that: 
 
     (a)  As of the date hereof, (i) the aggregate of all remaining unpaid 
          amounts that are due or scheduled to become due under the Sony 
          Contract, as in effect as of the date hereof, is US$15,680,000 (the 
          "Remaining Amount") and (ii) the Transferors have paid an aggregate of 
          US$33,320,000 pursuant to the Sony Contract. 
 
     (b)  As of the date hereof, a binder (the "Binder") is in place for 
          Seller's Launch Insurance covering Sky I and Sky II. 
 
     (c)  Except for any Intellectual Property being transferred to Seller 
          pursuant to the Assigned Contracts, there is no other Intellectual 
          Property in which any Transferor has any right, title or interest 
          which is required to be transferred to Seller pursuant to Section 
          2(b)(vi) of the Purchase Agreement. 
 
4.   ADDITIONAL AGREEMENTS OF THE PARTIES. 
 
     (a)  The Parties hereto agree that, provided the Closing occurs on June 24, 
          1999, then for purposes of calculating the Current Market Price per 
          share of Class A Common Stock pursuant to Section 2(a)(ii) of the 
          Purchase Agreement and pursuant to Section 4(b) of this First 
          Amendment, the Current Market Price shall be the average of (i) the 
          Current Market Price determined by using the 20-day trading period 
          commencing on May 25, 1999 and ending on June 22, 1999 and (ii) the 
          Current Market Price determined by using the 20-day trading period 
          commencing on May 26, 1999 and ending on June 23, 1999. 
 
     (b)  The Parties further agree that the number of shares of Class A Common 
          Stock issuable pursuant to Section 2(a) of the Purchase Agreement 
          shall be reduced by the number of shares of Class A Common Stock 
          having a total market value (based on Current Market Price) equal to 
          the sum of US$45,680,000 (the "Offsetting Amount").  In the event that 
          for any reason the Closing does not occur on June 24, 1999, then the 
          Offsetting Amount shall be reduced dollar for dollar to the extent 
          that the Transferors make any scheduled payments in respect of the 
          Remaining Amount due under the Sony Contract (as in effect on the date 
          hereof) during the period from June 24, 1999 to the Closing Date; 
          provided that (i) such scheduled payment by the Transferors was made 
 



 
 
          after consultation with, and after having obtained the prior written 
          consent of, Seller (such consent not to be unreasonably withheld, 
          conditioned or delayed) and (ii) the aggregate reduction in the 
          Offsetting Amount shall not exceed the Remaining Amount. The aggregate 
          number of shares issuable to each of the ASkyB Buyer and the MCI Buyer 
          shall be reduced on a pro rata basis. 
 
     (c)     The Transferors acknowledge receipt of Seller's letter, dated June 
          3, 1999, notifying the Transferors that Seller is designating certain 
          Gilbert Contracts as Excluded Contracts pursuant to Section 5(c)(iii) 
          of the Purchase Agreement and the Transferors hereby waive the 30-day 
          notice requirement set forth in such Section 5(c)(iii) with respect to 
          the Gilbert Contracts identified in such letter. 
 
     (d)  The Transferors acknowledge and agree that Seller will continue to 
          negotiate the terms of Seller's Launch Insurance and that the 
          Transferors will pay the premiums for such Seller's Launch Insurance, 
          in an amount not to exceed the premiums set forth in the Binder, as 
          and when such premiums become due and in any event no later than 30 
          days before the scheduled launch date of Sky I or Sky II, as 
          applicable. 
 
     (e)  In the event that the Transferors are unable to procure the necessary 
          consents to assignment of the Sony Contract, then, in consideration 
          for Seller receiving all of the benefits under the Sony Contract and 
          having the right to direct all actions to be taken in connection with 
          the Sony Contract as provided in Section 5(g)(ii) of the Purchase 
          Agreement, Seller agrees to assume the obligations and liabilities of 
          ASkyB under the Sony Contract; provided that the assumption by Seller 
          of such obligations and liabilities shall not constitute a waiver by 
          Seller of its right to indemnification by the Transferors pursuant to 
          Section 7 of the Purchase Agreement for any breach by the Transferors 
          of any representation or warranty set forth in the Purchase Agreement. 
          If the Transferors have not assigned the Sony Contract pursuant to the 
          Purchase Agreement, then from and after the Closing Date the 
          Transferors shall, at any time and from time to time, take any and all 
          actions that Seller may reasonably request the Transferors to take in 
          connection with the Sony Contract. 
 
5.   REMEDIES FOR BREACH OF THIS FIRST AMENDMENT.  The Parties agree that the 
     provisions set forth in Section 7 of the Purchase Agreement are hereby 
     incorporated herein by reference in their entirety and shall apply with 
     equal force and effect to all covenants, agreements, representations and 
     warranties contained in this First Amendment. 
 
6.   EFFECTIVENESS OF PURCHASE AGREEMENT.  Except as set forth in this First 
     Amendment, the Purchase Agreement shall remain in full force and effect. 
 
 7.  GOVERNING LAW.  This First Amendment shall be governed by and construed in 
     accordance with the laws of the State of New York. 
 
8.   COUNTERPARTS  This First Amendment may be executed in one or more 
     counterparts, each of 
 



 
 
     which shall be deemed an original but all of which together will 
     constitute one and the same instrument. 
 



 
 
        IN WITNESS WHEREOF, the Parties hereto have executed this First 
Amendment as of the date first above written. 
 
 
 
                                       AMERICAN SKY BROADCASTING, LLC 
 
 
                                       By: /s/ LAWRENCE A. JACOBS 
                                          -------------------------------- 
                                          Lawrence A. Jacobs 
                                          Senior Vice President 
 
 
 
                                       THE NEWS CORPORATION LIMITED 
 
 
                                       By: /s/ ARTHUR M. SISKIND 
                                          -------------------------------- 
                                          Arthur M. Siskind 
                                          Director 
 
 
 
                                       MCI TELECOMMUNICATIONS CORPORATION 
 
 
                                       By: /s/ MICHAEL H. SALISBURY 
                                          -------------------------------- 
                                          Michael H. Salisbury 
                                          General Counsel 
 
 
 
                                       ECHOSTAR COMMUNICATIONSCORPORATION 
 
 
                                       By: /s/ DAVID K. MOSKOWITZ 
                                          -------------------------------- 
                                          David K. Moskowitz 
                                          Senior Vice President, General 
                                          Counsel, Secretary and Director 
 



 
                            REGISTRATION RIGHTS AGREEMENT 
 
 
     REGISTRATION RIGHTS AGREEMENT (this "AGREEMENT"), dated as of June 24, 
1999, by and among EchoStar Communications Corporation, a Nevada corporation, 
(the "COMPANY"), MCI Telecommunications Corporation ("MCI" OR "MCI HOLDER") 
American Sky Broadcasting, LLC ("ASKYB") and News America Incorporated, a 
Delaware corporation, and a wholly owned subsidiary of The News Corporation 
Limited ("NEWS CORPORATION")(collectively, the "ASKYB HOLDER"). 
 
     WHEREAS: 
 
     A.   In connection with the Purchase Agreement, dated November 30, 1998, 
by and among ASkyB, MCI, News Corporation and the Company (the "PURCHASE 
AGREEMENT"), the Company has agreed, upon the terms and subject to the 
conditions contained therein, to issue and sell to the Holders an aggregate 
of 30,000,000, subject to adjustment, shares of the Company's Class A Common 
Stock, par value $.01 per share (the "COMMON STOCK"), 24,030,000, subject to 
adjustment, of such shares of Common Stock to be issued and sold to the ASkyB 
Holder and 5,970,000, subject to adjustment, of such shares of Common Stock 
to be issued and sold to the MCI Holder. 
 
     B.   To induce News Corporation and MCI to execute and deliver the 
Purchase Agreement, the Company has agreed to provide certain registration 
rights under the Securities Act of 1933, as amended, and the rules and 
regulations thereunder, or any similar successor statute (collectively, the 
"1933 ACT"), and applicable state securities laws. 
 
     NOW, THEREFORE, in consideration of the premises and the mutual 
covenants contained herein and other good and valuable consideration, the 
receipt and sufficiency of which are hereby acknowledged, the parties hereby 
agree as follows: 
 
     1.   DEFINITIONS. 
 
          a.   As used in this Agreement, the following terms shall have the 
following meanings: 
 
               (i)   "HOLDERS" means the ASkyB Holder and the MCI Holder or 
each of their permitted transferees pursuant to Section 11 hereof who agree to 
be bound by the provisions of this Agreement in accordance with such Section 11. 
 
               (ii)  "REGISTER," "REGISTERED," and "REGISTRATION" refer to a 
registration effected by preparing and filing a Registration Statement in 
compliance with the 1933 Act and the declaration or ordering of effectiveness of 
such Registration Statement by the United States Securities and Exchange 
Commission (the "SEC"). 
 
               (iii) "REGISTRABLE SECURITIES" means the shares of Common Stock 
issued or issuable pursuant to the Purchase Agreement, or as a dividend on or in 
exchange for or otherwise 
 



 
 
with respect to any of the foregoing which are held by the Holders.  As to 
any particular Registrable Securities, such securities will cease to be 
Registrable Securities when they (i) have been distributed to the public 
pursuant to an offering registered under the 1933 Act, (ii) are eligible to 
be sold by the Holder thereof pursuant to Rule 144(k) under the 1933 Act (or 
any similar rule then in force), (iii) are sold in compliance with Rule 144 
or (iv) shall have ceased to be outstanding. 
 
               (iv)  "REGISTRATION STATEMENT" means a registration statement of 
the Company under the 1933 Act filed pursuant to Section 2 or 3(a) hereof. 
 
               (v)   "UNDERWRITTEN OFFERING"  means a firm commitment 
underwritten public offering pursuant to an effective Registration Statement 
under the 1933 Act, covering the offer and sale of Common Stock to the general 
public. 
 
          b.   Capitalized terms used herein and not otherwise defined herein 
shall have the respective meanings set forth in the Purchase Agreement. 
 
     2.   MANDATORY REGISTRATION. 
 
          a.   MANDATORY REGISTRATION.  The Company shall prepare and file 
with the SEC as soon as reasonably practicable after the date of this 
Agreement pursuant to Rule 415 under the 1933 Act or any successor rule 
providing for offering securities on a continuous basis ("RULE 415"), a 
Registration Statement on Form S-3 (or, if Form S-3 is not then available, on 
such form of Registration Statement as is then available to effect a 
registration of the Registrable Securities) covering the resale of the 
Registrable Securities and thereafter use its best efforts to cause such 
Registration Statement to become effective as soon as reasonably practicable 
and, in any event, within ninety (90) days following the date of this 
Agreement.  Notwithstanding the foregoing, if the Company shall fail to cause 
such Registration Statement to become effective within ninety (90) days, the 
Company's failure shall not be deemed a breach of this Section 2(a) provided 
that the Company shall have used its best efforts during such ninety (90) day 
period. 
 
          b.   UNDERWRITTEN OFFERING.  The Holders may determine to engage 
the services of an underwriter in connection with an offering of Registrable 
Securities.  If such offering is an Underwritten Offering, the Holders shall 
have the right to select one legal counsel and an investment banker or 
bankers and manager or managers to administer the offering, which investment 
banker or bankers or manager or managers shall be reasonably satisfactory to 
the Company. 
 
          c.   ELIGIBILITY FOR FORM S-3.  The Company represents and warrants 
that, as of the date hereof, it meets the registrant eligibility and 
transaction requirements for the use of Form S-3 for registration of the sale 
of the Registrable Securities by the Holders, and that the Company shall use 
its best efforts to file all reports required to be filed by the Company with 
the SEC in a timely manner so as to maintain such eligibility for the use of 
Form S-3; PROVIDED, HOWEVER, that, until the end of the Registration Period 
(as hereinafter defined), in the event that the Company for any reason 
becomes ineligible for the use of Form S-3, and shall remain ineligible for a 
period of thirty (30) days, the Holders shall have the right to request that 
the Company, at its own expense, effect the registration of Registrable 
Securities under the 1933 Act (a "Demand 
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Registration"), in which case the Company shall use its best efforts to cause 
a Registration Statement covering the resale of the Registrable Securities of 
all Holders who desire to include Registrable Securities therein to be filed 
and declared effective as soon as reasonably practicable and, in any event, 
within ninety (90) days of the date of such request, and to cause such 
Registration Statement to remain effective and supplemented for a period of 
not less than ninety (90) days; and PROVIDED FURTHER that the Company shall 
be under no obligation to effect more than one Demand Registration pursuant 
to this Section during any twelve-month period. Notwithstanding the 
foregoing, if the Company shall fail to cause such Registration Statement to 
become effective within ninety (90) days, the Company's failure shall not be 
deemed a breach of this Section 2(c) provided that the Company used its best 
efforts during such ninety (90) day period.  If and when the Company again 
becomes eligible to use Form S-3 and it files and causes to become effective 
a Registration Statement on Form S-3 pursuant to Rule 415 covering the resale 
of Registrable Securities, any unexercised rights of the Holders to effect a 
Demand Registration pursuant to this Section 2(c) shall terminate; PROVIDED, 
HOWEVER, that the Holders right to effect a Demand Registration pursuant to 
this Section 2(c) shall be reinstated if the Company during the Registration 
Period again becomes ineligible to use Form S-3 and remains ineligible for a 
period of thirty (30) days. 
 
     3.   PIGGYBACK REGISTRATION. 
 
          a.   NOTICE OF PIGGYBACK REGISTRATION AND INCLUSION OF REGISTRABLE 
SECURITIES.  Subject to the terms of this Agreement, for a period of five 
years following the Closing Date in the event the Company decides to register 
any of its equity securities (either for its own account or the account of a 
security holder or holders) on an SEC form that would be suitable for a 
registration involving Registrable Securities (other than any registration 
made pursuant to Form S-4 or Form S-8), the Company will: (i) promptly give 
the Holders written notice thereof (which shall include a list of the 
jurisdictions in which the Company intends to qualify such securities under 
the applicable Blue Sky or other state securities laws) and (ii) subject to 
Section 3(c) below, use its best efforts to include in such registration (and 
in any related qualification under Blue Sky laws or other state securities 
laws), and in any underwriting involved therein, all the Registrable 
Securities specified in a written request delivered to the Company by the 
Holders within twenty (20) days after delivery of such written notice from 
the Company. 
 
          b.   NOTICE OF UNDERWRITING IN PIGGYBACK REGISTRATION.  If the 
registration of which the Company gives notice pursuant to Section 3(a) is 
for a registered public offering involving an underwriting, then the Company 
shall so advise the Holders as a part of the written notice given pursuant to 
Section 3(a).  In such event, the right of the Holders to registration shall 
be conditioned upon such underwriting and the inclusion of the Holders' 
Registrable Securities in such underwriting to the extent provided in this 
Section 3.  The Holders, as holders of Registrable Securities proposing to 
distribute their securities through such underwriting, shall (together with 
the Company and the other holders distributing their securities through such 
underwriting) enter into an underwriting agreement with the managing 
underwriter for such offering; PROVIDED, HOWEVER, that the Holders shall have 
no right to participate in the selection of the underwriters for an offering 
pursuant to this Section 3. 
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          c.   MARKETING LIMITATION IN PIGGYBACK REGISTRATION.  In the event 
the managing underwriter of an Underwritten Offering or, in the case of any 
offering that is not underwritten, a recognized investment banking firm shall 
advise the Company (and the Company shall in each case so advise each Holder 
of Registrable Securities requesting registration of such advice in writing) 
that, market factors (including, without limitation, the aggregate number of 
shares requested to be registered, the general condition of the market, and 
the status of the persons proposing to sell securities pursuant to the 
registration) require a limitation of the number of shares to be 
underwritten, then the Company will include in such registration, to the 
extent of the number and type of securities which the Company is so advised 
can be sold in (or during the time of) such offering, FIRST, all securities 
of the Company proposed by the Company to be sold for its own account, or, in 
the case of a secondary offering made pursuant to demand registration rights 
granted to any Person other than a Holder of Registrable Securities, all 
securities of the Company that such Person proposes to sell; SECOND, all 
securities of the Company held by Persons that are entitled to priority 
piggyback registration rights under agreements with the Company in existence 
on the date of the Purchase Agreement; THIRD, such Registrable Securities 
requested to be included in such registration pursuant to this Agreement pro 
rata among (i) such Holders (based on the number of Registrable Securities 
requested to be included by each Holder) and (ii) Persons who hold the 
Company's securities that are entitled to registration rights under 
agreements with the Company in existence on the date of this Agreement; and 
FOURTH, all securities of the Company to be sold for the account of a Person 
other than a Holder of Registrable Securities or a Person covered by one of 
the foregoing clauses.   No Registrable Securities or other securities 
excluded from the underwriting by reason of this Section 3(c) shall be 
included in the applicable Registration Statement. 
 
          d.   WITHDRAWAL IN PIGGYBACK REGISTRATION.  If any Holder 
disapproves of the terms of any such underwriting, then such Holder may elect 
to withdraw therefrom by written notice to the Company and the underwriter 
delivered at least ten (10) days prior to the effective date of the 
registration statement. Any Registrable Securities or other securities 
excluded or withdrawn from such underwriting shall be withdrawn from such 
registration. 
 
          e.   LIMITATION ON NUMBER OF PIGGYBACK REGISTRATIONS.  The Holders 
will be entitled to an aggregate of four registrations pursuant to this 
Section 3; PROVIDED, HOWEVER, that in the event that the number of 
Registrable Securities included in any registration pursuant to this Section 
3 is less than 33-1/3% of the securities requested to be registered as a 
result of the application of the provisions of subsection (c) above, such 
registration shall not be counted towards the limitation set forth in this 
subsection (e). 
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     4.   OBLIGATIONS OF THE COMPANY. 
 
     In connection with the registration of the Registrable Securities, the 
Company shall have the following obligations: 
 
          a.   The Company shall prepare and file a Registration Statement 
and use its best efforts to cause such Registration Statement to become 
effective, all as provided in Sections 2(a), 2(c) and 3(a) hereof, and, with 
respect to registrations pursuant to Section 2(a), keep the Registration 
Statement effective pursuant to Rule 415 at all times until such date as is 
the earlier of (i) the date on which all of the Registrable Securities 
covered by the Registration Statement have been sold by the Holders, (ii) the 
date on which all of the shares of Common Stock issued pursuant to the 
Purchase Agreement or Section 2(c) hereof, or as a dividend on or in exchange 
for or otherwise with respect to any of the foregoing, have ceased to be 
Registrable Securities and (iii) the third anniversary following the 
Completion Date (as such term is defined in Section 9(m) of the Purchase 
Agreement).  The period from the filing of the Registration Statement until 
the earlier of (i), (ii) and (iii) above shall be referred to herein as the 
"REGISTRATION PERIOD."  Notwithstanding the foregoing, if the Company shall 
fail to cause such Registration Statement to become effective within ninety 
(90) days, the Company's failure shall not be deemed a breach of this Section 
4(a) provided that the Company used its best efforts during such ninety-day 
(90) period. 
 
          b.   The Company shall prepare and file with the SEC such 
amendments (including post-effective amendments) and supplements to the 
Registration Statement and the prospectus used in connection with the 
Registration Statement as may be necessary to keep the Registration Statement 
effective at all times during the Registration Period, and, during such 
period, comply with the provisions of the 1933 Act with respect to the 
disposition of all Registrable Securities of the Company covered by the 
Registration Statement until such time as all of such Registrable Securities 
have been disposed of in accordance with the intended methods of disposition 
by the seller or sellers thereof as set forth in the Registration Statement. 
 
          c.   The Company shall furnish to the Holders (and the firm of 
legal counsel designated pursuant to Section 4(g)) (i) promptly after the 
Registration Statement is prepared and publicly distributed and filed with 
the SEC, one copy of the Registration Statement and any amendment thereto, 
each preliminary prospectus and prospectus and each amendment and supplement 
thereto, and (ii) such number of copies of a prospectus and all amendments 
and supplements thereto and such other documents as the Holders may 
reasonably request in order to facilitate the disposition of the Registrable 
Securities covered by the Registration Statement and owned by such Holders. 
The Company shall immediately notify the Holders by facsimile of the 
effectiveness of the Registration Statement or any post-effective amendment. 
 
          d.   The Company shall use its best efforts to (i) register and 
qualify the Registrable Securities covered by the Registration Statement under 
such other securities or "blue sky" laws of such jurisdictions in the United 
States as the Holders reasonably request, (ii) prepare and file in those 
jurisdictions such amendments (including post-effective amendments) and 
supplements to such registrations and qualifications as may be necessary to 
maintain the effectiveness thereof during the Registration Period, (iii) take 
such other actions as may be 
 
                                       5 
 



 
 
reasonably necessary to maintain such registrations and qualifications in 
effect at all times during the Registration Period, and (iv) take all other 
actions reasonably necessary or advisable to qualify the Registrable 
Securities for sale in such jurisdictions; PROVIDED, HOWEVER, that the 
Company shall not be required in connection therewith or as a condition 
thereto to (a) qualify to do business in any jurisdiction where it would not 
otherwise be required to qualify but for this Section 4(d), (b) subject 
itself to general taxation in any such jurisdiction, or (c) file a general 
consent to service of process in any such jurisdiction or otherwise take any 
action that would subject it to the general jurisdiction of the courts of any 
jurisdiction in which it would not otherwise be so subject. 
 
          e.   As promptly as practicable after becoming aware of such event, 
the Company shall notify the Holders of the happening of any event of which 
the Company has knowledge as a result of which the prospectus included in the 
Registration Statement, as then in effect, includes an untrue statement of a 
material fact or omits to state a material fact required to be stated therein 
or necessary to make the statements therein, in light of the circumstances 
under which they were made, not misleading, and the Company shall use its 
best efforts to promptly prepare a supplement or amendment to the 
Registration Statement to correct such untrue statement or omission, and 
deliver such number of copies of such supplement or amendment to the Holders 
as such Holders may reasonably request. 
 
          f.   The Company shall use its best efforts to prevent the issuance 
of any stop order or other suspension of effectiveness of the Registration 
Statement, and, if such an order is issued, to obtain the withdrawal of such 
order at the earliest possible moment and to notify the Holders (or, in the 
event of an Underwritten Offering, the managing underwriters) of the issuance 
of such order and the resolution thereof. 
 
          g.   The Company shall permit a single firm of legal counsel 
designated by the Holders to review the Registration Statement and all 
amendments and supplements thereto (as well as all requests for acceleration 
or effectiveness thereof) a reasonable period of time prior to their filing 
with the SEC, and shall not file any document in a form to which such counsel 
reasonably objects and will not request acceleration of the Registration 
Statement without prior notice to such counsel.  The sections of the 
Registration Statement covering information with respect to the Holders, the 
Holders' beneficial ownership of securities of the Company or the Holders' 
intended method of disposition of Registrable Securities shall conform to the 
information provided to the Company by the Holders. 
 
          h.   The Company shall otherwise use its best efforts to comply 
with all applicable rules and regulations of the SEC, and make generally 
available to its security holders as soon as reasonably practical, but not 
later than ninety (90) days after the close of the period covered thereby, an 
earnings statement (in form complying with the provisions of Section 11(a) 
and Rule 158 under the 1933 Act) covering a period of at least twelve-months 
beginning with the first day of the Company's first full calendar quarter 
following the date the Registration Statement is declared effective by the 
SEC (the "EFFECTIVE DATE"). 
 
          i.   The Company shall make available for inspection, at the offices 
where normally kept and during reasonable business hours, by (i) the Holders, 
(ii) any underwriter 
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participating in any disposition pursuant to the Registration Statement, 
(iii) any firm of legal counsel and any firm of accountants or other agents 
retained by the Holders, and (iv) one firm of legal counsel retained by all 
such underwriters (collectively, the "INSPECTORS"), all pertinent financial 
and other records, corporate documents and properties of the Company 
(collectively, the "RECORDS"), as shall be reasonably requested by such 
person as being necessary in the reasonable opinion of such person to conduct 
a reasonable investigation within the meaning of the 1933 Act in connection 
with such Registration Statement, and cause the Company's officers, directors 
and employees to supply all information which any Inspector may reasonably 
request for purposes of such due diligence; PROVIDED, HOWEVER, that each 
Inspector shall hold in confidence and shall not make any disclosure (except 
to a Holder (subject to the limitations set forth in the last sentence of 
this subsection) or agents of the Company) of any Record or other information 
obtained in connection with any such inspection, unless (a) the disclosure of 
such Records is necessary in connection with the Inspectors' or the Holders' 
assertion of any claims or actions or with their establishment of any defense 
in any pending administrative or judicial action or proceeding, (b) the 
release of such Records is ordered pursuant to a subpoena or other order from 
a court or government body of competent jurisdiction, or (c) the information 
in such Records has been made generally available to the public other than by 
disclosure in violation of this or any other agreement.  Each of the Holders 
agree that it shall, and shall cause each of its Inspectors to, upon learning 
that disclosure of such Records is sought in or by a court or governmental 
body of competent jurisdiction or through other means, give notice of such 
request to the Company and allow the Company, at the Company's expense, to 
undertake appropriate action to prevent disclosure of the Records deemed 
confidential.  Notwithstanding the foregoing, the Company may designate any 
such Records as being reviewable only by the Inspectors, and not disclosable 
to the Holders if the Company reasonably believes that such Records are of a 
competitively sensitive nature, and disclosure to the Holders in accordance 
with this provision would be harmful to the Company's competitive position. 
 
          j.   The Company shall hold in confidence and not make any 
disclosure of information concerning the Holders provided to the Company 
unless (i) disclosure of such information is necessary in connection with the 
Company's assertion of any claims or actions or with its establishment of any 
defense in any pending administrative or judicial action or proceeding, (ii) 
disclosure of such information is necessary to comply with federal or state 
securities laws, (iii) the disclosure of such information is necessary to 
avoid or correct a misstatement or omission of material fact in the 
Registration Statement that directly relates to the Holders, (iv) the release 
of such information is ordered pursuant to a subpoena or other order from a 
court or governmental body of competent jurisdiction, or (v) such information 
has been made generally available to the public other than by disclosure in 
violation of this or any other agreement.  The Company agrees that it shall, 
upon learning that disclosure of such information concerning the Holders is 
sought in or by a court or governmental body of competent jurisdiction or 
through other means, give notice of such request to the Holders and allow the 
Holders, at the Holders' expense, to undertake appropriate action to prevent 
disclosure of the information deemed confidential. 
 
          k.   The Company shall (i) cause all the Registrable Securities 
covered by the Registration Statement to be listed on each national securities 
exchange on which securities of the same class or series issued by the Company 
are then listed, if any, if the listing of such Registrable Securities is then 
permitted under the rules of such exchange, or (ii) secure the designation and 
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quotation of all the Registrable Securities covered by the Registration 
Statement on the NASDAQ National Market. 
 
          l.   The Company shall provide a transfer agent and registrar, 
which may be a single entity, for the Registrable Securities not later than 
the Effective Date. 
 
          m.   The Company shall enter into such customary agreements 
(including, in the case of an Underwritten Offering, underwriting agreements 
in customary form as are reasonably satisfactory to the Company with 
customary indemnification and contribution obligations) and take all such 
other appropriate actions as the Holders or the underwriters, if any, 
reasonably request in order to expedite or facilitate the disposition of such 
Registrable Securities.  The Holders holding Registrable Securities which are 
to be distributed by such underwriters shall be parties to such underwriting 
agreement and may, at their option, require that the Company make to and for 
the benefit of such holders the representations, warranties and covenants of 
the Company and the Company may, at its option, require that the Holders make 
to and for the benefit of the Company, the representations, warranties and 
covenants, of the Holders, in each case, which are being made to and for the 
benefit of such underwriters and which are of the type customarily provided 
to institutional investors in secondary offerings. 
 
          n.   The Company shall use its best efforts to obtain an opinion 
from the Company's counsel and a "cold comfort" letter from the Company's 
independent public accountants in customary form and covering such matters as 
are customarily covered by such opinions and "cold comfort" letters delivered 
to underwriters in underwritten public offerings, which opinion and letter 
shall be reasonably satisfactory to the underwriter, if any, and to the 
Holders, and furnish to the Holders and to each underwriter, if any, a copy 
of such opinion and letter addressed to the Holders or underwriter. 
 
          o.   The Company shall cooperate with the Holders and the managing 
underwriter, if any, to facilitate the timely preparation and delivery of 
certificates not bearing any restrictive legends representing the Registrable 
Securities to be sold, and cause such Registrable Securities to be issued in 
such denominations and registered in such names in accordance with the 
underwriting agreement prior to any sale of Registrable Securities to the 
underwriters or, if not an Underwritten Offering, in accordance with the 
instructions of the Holders at least three business days prior to any sale of 
Registrable Securities and instruct any transfer agent and registrar of 
Registrable Securities to release any stop transfer orders in respect thereof. 
 
          p.   The Company shall take all other reasonable actions necessary 
to expedite and facilitate disposition by the Holders of Registrable 
Securities pursuant to the Registration Statement. 
 
          q.   If any such registration statement or comparable statement 
under "blue sky" laws refers to the Holders by name or otherwise as the 
holder of any securities of the Company, then such Holders shall have the 
right to require (i) the insertion therein of language, in form and substance 
satisfactory to such Holders and the Company, to the effect that the holding 
by such Holders of such securities is not to be construed as a recommendation 
by such Holders of the 
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investment quality of the Company's securities covered thereby and that such 
holding does not imply that such Holders will assist in meeting any future 
financial requirements of the Company, or (ii) in the event that such 
reference to such Holders by name or otherwise is not in the judgment of the 
Company, as advised by counsel, required by the 1933 Act or any similar 
federal statute or any state "blue sky" or securities law then in force, the 
deletion of the reference to the Holders. 
 
     5.   OBLIGATIONS OF THE HOLDERS. 
 
     In connection with the registration of the Registrable Securities, the 
Holders shall have the following obligations: 
 
          a.   It shall be a condition precedent to the obligations of the 
Company to complete the registration pursuant to this Agreement with respect 
to the Registrable Securities of the Holders that each such Holder furnish to 
the Company such information regarding itself, the Registrable Securities 
held by it and the intended method of disposition of the Registrable 
Securities held by it as shall be reasonably required to effect the 
registration of such Registrable Securities and as are customarily provided 
by selling stockholders and shall execute such documents in connection with 
such registration as the Company may reasonably request and as are 
customarily executed by selling stockholders; PROVIDED that any such 
information shall be used only in connection with such registration.  At 
least five (5) business days prior to the first anticipated filing date of 
the Registration Statement, the Company shall notify the Holders or their 
counsel of the information the Company requires from the Holders in 
accordance with this Section 5(a). 
 
          b.   Each Holder, by its acceptance of the Registrable Securities, 
agrees to cooperate with the Company as reasonably requested by the Company 
in connection with the preparation and filing of the Registration Statement, 
unless such Holder has notified the Company in writing of such Holder's 
election to exclude all of such Holder's Registrable Securities from the 
Registration Statement. 
 
          c.   The Holders agree that, upon receipt of any notice from the 
Company of the happening of any event of the kind described in Section 4(e) 
or 4(f), such Holders will immediately discontinue disposition of Registrable 
Securities pursuant to the Registration Statement covering such Registrable 
Securities until such Holders' receipt of the copies of the supplemented or 
amended prospectus contemplated by Section 4(e) or 4(f) and, if so directed 
by the Company, such Holders shall, at their option, deliver to the Company 
(at the expense of the Company) or destroy (and deliver to the Company a 
certificate of destruction) all copies in such Holders' possession, of the 
prospectus covering such Registrable Securities at the time of receipt of 
such notice. 
 
          d.   The Holders may not participate in any underwritten 
registration hereunder unless such Holders (i) agree to sell such Registrable 
Securities on the basis provided in any underwriting arrangements entered 
into by the Company, (ii) complete and execute all questionnaires, 
indemnities, underwriting agreements and other documents (other than powers 
of attorney) reasonably required under the terms of such underwriting 
arrangements, and (iii) agree to pay their pro rata share of all underwriting 
discounts and commissions and their own expenses (including, without 
limitation, counsel fees, except as specifically provided herein). 
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     6.   EXPENSES OF REGISTRATION. 
 
     All expenses incident to the Company's performance of or compliance with 
Sections 2(a) or 2(b) of this Agreement, including, without limitation, all 
registration and filing fees, fees and expenses of compliance with securities 
or blue sky laws, printing expenses, messenger and delivery expenses, and all 
reasonable fees and disbursements of counsel for the Company and all 
independent certified public accountants, underwriters and other persons 
retained by the Company (all such expenses being herein called "Registration 
Expenses"), will be borne by the Holders on a pro rata basis (based on the 
number of Registrable Securities to be registered by such Holder).  In 
connection with any registration pursuant to Section 2(c) of this Agreement, 
all Registration Expenses will be borne by the Company.  In connection with 
any registration pursuant to Section 3(a) of this Agreement, the Holders will 
bear their pro rata portion of the Registration Expenses (based on the number 
of Registrable Securities to be registered by such Holders as a portion of 
the total amount of securities of the Company being registered).  The Holders 
will also bear any transfer taxes and underwriting discounts or commissions 
applicable to the Registrable Securities sold by the Holders. 
 
     7.   INDEMNIFICATION. 
 
     In the event any Registrable Securities are included in a Registration 
Statement under this Agreement: 
 
          a.   To the fullest extent permitted by law, the Company will, and 
hereby agrees to, indemnify, hold harmless and defend (i) the Holders who 
hold such Registrable Securities, (ii) the directors, officers, partners, 
employees, agents and each person who controls the Holders within the meaning 
of the 1933 Act or the Securities Exchange Act of 1934, as amended, and the 
rules and regulations thereunder, of any similar successor statute (the "1934 
ACT"), if any, (iii) any underwriter (as defined in the 1933 Act) for the 
Holders, and (iv) the directors, officers, partners, employees and each 
person who controls any such underwriter within the meaning of the 1933 Act 
or the 1934 Act, if any (each, an "INDEMNIFIED PERSON"), against any and all 
joint or several losses, claims, damages, liabilities or expenses 
(collectively, together with actions, proceedings or inquiries by any 
regulatory or self-regulatory organization, whether commenced or threatened, 
in respect thereof, "CLAIMS") to which any of them may become subject insofar 
as such Claims arise out of or are based upon: (i) any untrue statement or 
alleged untrue statement of a material fact in a Registration Statement under 
which Registrable Securities were registered under the 1933 Act or the 
omission or alleged omission to state therein a material fact required to be 
stated or necessary to make the statements therein, in light of the 
circumstances under which they were made, not misleading; (ii) any untrue 
statement or alleged untrue statement of a material fact  contained in any 
preliminary prospectus if used prior to the Effective Date, or contained in 
the final prospectus (as amended or supplemented, if the Company files any 
amendment thereof or supplement thereto with the SEC) or the omission or 
alleged omission to state therein any material fact necessary to make the 
statements made therein, in light of the circumstances under which they were 
made, not misleading; or (iii) any violation or alleged violation by the 
Company of the 1933 Act, the 1934 Act, any other law, including, without 
limitation, any state securities law, or any rule or regulation thereunder 
relating to the offer or sale of the Registrable Securities (the matters in 
the foregoing clauses (i) through (iii) being, collectively, 
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"VIOLATIONS"). Subject to the restrictions set forth in Section 7(c) hereof 
with respect to the retention of legal counsel by an Indemnified Person or 
Indemnified Party (as defined below), the Company shall reimburse the 
Indemnified Person, promptly as such expenses are incurred and are due and 
payable, for any reasonable legal fees or other reasonable expenses incurred 
by them in connection with investigating or defending any such Claim. 
Notwithstanding anything to the contrary contained herein, the 
indemnification agreement contained in this Section 7(a): (i) shall not apply 
to a Claim arising out of or based upon a Violation which occurs in reliance 
upon and in conformity with information furnished in writing to the Company 
by or on behalf of any Indemnified Person expressly for use in connection 
with the preparation of the Registration Statement or any such amendment 
thereof or supplement thereto; and (ii) with respect to any preliminary 
prospectus, shall not inure to the benefit of any Indemnified Person if the 
untrue statement or omission of material fact contained in the preliminary 
prospectus was corrected on a timely basis in the prospectus, as then amended 
or supplemented, such corrected prospectus was timely made available by the 
Company pursuant to Section 4(c) hereof, and the Holders are promptly advised 
in writing not to use the incorrect prospectus prior to the use giving rise 
to a Violation and such Indemnified Person, notwithstanding such advice, used 
it.  Such indemnity shall remain in full force and effect regardless of any 
investigation made by or on behalf of the Indemnified Person and shall 
survive the transfer of the Registrable Securities by the Holders pursuant to 
Section 11 hereof. 
 
          b.   In connection with any Registration Statement in which the 
Holders are participating, the Holders agree severally and not jointly to 
indemnify, hold harmless and defend, to the same extent and in the same 
manner set forth in Section 7(a) hereof, the Company, each of its directors, 
each of its officers who signs the Registration Statement, to the fullest 
extent permitted by law, each person, if any, who controls the Company within 
the meaning of the 1933 Act or the 1934 Act, any underwriter and any other 
stockholder selling securities pursuant to the Registration Statement or any 
of its directors, officers, agents or any person who controls such 
stockholder or underwriter within the meaning of the 1933 Act or the 1934 Act 
(collectively and together with an Indemnified Person, an "INDEMNIFIED 
PARTY"), against any Claim to which any of them may become subject, under the 
1933 Act, the 1934 Act or otherwise, insofar as such Claim arises out of or 
is based upon any Violation by the Holders, in each case to the extent (and 
only to the extent) that such Violation occurs in reliance upon and in 
conformity with written information furnished to the Company by the Holders 
expressly for use in connection with such Registration Statement; and subject 
to Section 7(d) hereof with respect to the retention of legal counsel by an 
Indemnified Person or Indemnified Party, the Holders will reimburse the 
Indemnified Party any reasonable legal or other expenses (promptly as such 
expenses are incurred and are due and payable) incurred by them in connection 
with investigating or defending any such Claim; PROVIDED, HOWEVER, that the 
Holders shall be liable under this Agreement (including this Section 7(b) and 
Section 8 hereof) for only that amount as does not exceed the net proceeds 
from the sale of Registrable Securities by the Holders pursuant to such 
Registration Statement.  Such indemnity shall remain in full force and effect 
regardless of any investigation made by or on behalf of such Indemnified 
Party and shall survive the transfer of the Registrable Securities by the 
Holders pursuant to Section 11 hereof.  Notwithstanding anything herein to 
the contrary, the indemnification agreement contained in this Section 7(b) 
with respect to any preliminary prospectus shall not inure to the benefit of 
any Indemnified Party if the untrue statement or omission of material fact 
contained in the preliminary prospectus was corrected on a timely basis in 
the prospectus, as then amended or supplemented. 
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          c.   Indemnification similar to that specified in the preceding 
paragraphs (a) and (b) of this Section 7 (with appropriate modifications) 
shall be given by the Company and the Holders selling Registrable Securities 
with respect to any required registration or other qualification of 
securities under any state securities and "blue sky" laws. 
 
          d.   Any person entitled to indemnification under this Agreement 
shall notify promptly the indemnifying party in writing of the commencement 
of any action or proceeding with respect to which a claim for indemnification 
may be made pursuant to this Section 7, but the failure of any indemnified 
party to provide such notice shall not relieve the indemnifying party of its 
obligations under the preceding paragraphs of this Section 7, except to the 
extent the indemnifying party is materially prejudiced thereby and shall not 
relieve the indemnifying party from any liability which it may have to any 
indemnified party otherwise than under this Section 7.  In case any action or 
proceeding is brought against an indemnified party and it shall notify the 
indemnifying party of the commencement thereof, the indemnifying party shall 
be entitled to participate therein and, unless in the reasonable opinion of 
outside counsel to the indemnified party a conflict of interest between such 
indemnified and indemnifying parties may exist in respect of such claim, to 
assume the defense thereof jointly with any other indemnifying party 
similarly notified, to the extent that it chooses, with counsel reasonably 
satisfactory to such indemnified party (who shall not, except with the 
consent of the indemnified party, be counsel to the indemnifying party), and 
after notice from the indemnifying party to such indemnified party that it so 
chooses, the indemnifying party shall not be liable to such indemnified party 
for any legal or other expenses subsequently incurred by such indemnified 
party in connection with the defense thereof other than reasonable costs of 
investigation; PROVIDED, HOWEVER, that (i) if the indemnifying party fails to 
take reasonable steps necessary to defend diligently the action or proceeding 
within 20 days after receiving notice from such indemnified party that the 
indemnified party believes it has failed to do so; (ii) if such indemnified 
party who is a defendant in any action or proceeding which is also brought 
against the indemnifying party reasonably shall have concluded that there may 
be one or more legal defenses available to such indemnified party which are 
not available to the indemnifying party; or (iii) if representation of both 
parties by the same counsel is otherwise inappropriate under applicable 
standards of professional conduct, then, in any such case, the indemnified 
party shall have the right to assume or continue its own defense as set forth 
above (but with no more than one firm of counsel for all indemnified parties 
in each jurisdiction, except to the extent any indemnified party or parties 
reasonably shall have concluded that there may be legal defenses available to 
such party or parties which are not available to the other indemnified 
parties or to the extent representation of all indemnified parties by the 
same counsel is otherwise inappropriate under applicable standards of 
professional conduct) and the indemnifying party shall be liable for any 
expenses therefor.  No indemnifying party shall, without the written consent 
of the indemnified party, effect the settlement or compromise of, or consent 
to the entry of any judgment with respect to any pending or threatened action 
or claim in respect of which indemnification or contribution may be sought 
hereunder (whether or not the indemnified party is an actual or potential 
party to such action or claim) unless such settlement, compromise or judgment 
(A) includes an unconditional release of the indemnified party from all 
liability arising out of such action or claim and (B) does not include a 
statement as to or an admission of fault, culpability or a failure to act, by 
or on behalf of any indemnified party. 
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          e.   If for any reason the foregoing indemnity is unavailable or is 
insufficient to hold harmless an indemnified party under Sections 7(a), (b) 
or (c), then each indemnifying party shall contribute to the amount paid or 
payable by such indemnified party as a result of any Claim in such proportion 
as is appropriate to reflect the relative fault of the indemnifying party, on 
the one hand, and the indemnified party, on the other hand, with respect to 
such offering of securities.  The relative fault shall be determined by 
reference to, among other things, whether the untrue or alleged untrue 
statement of a material fact or the omission or alleged omission to state a 
material fact relates to information supplied by the indemnifying party or 
the indemnified party and the parties' relative intent, knowledge, access to 
information and opportunity to correct or prevent such untrue statement or 
omission.  If, however, the allocation provided in the second preceding 
sentence is not permitted by applicable law, then each indemnifying party 
shall contribute to the amount paid or payable by such indemnified party in 
such proportion as is appropriate to reflect not only such relative faults 
but also the relative benefits of the indemnifying party and the indemnified 
party as well as any other relevant equitable considerations.  The parties 
hereto agree that it would not be just and equitable if contributions 
pursuant to this Section 7(e) were to be determined by pro rata allocation or 
by any other method of allocation which does not take account of the 
equitable considerations referred to in the preceding sentences of this 
Section 7(e).  The amount paid or payable in respect of any Claim shall be 
deemed to include any legal or other expenses reasonably incurred by such 
indemnified party in connection with investigating or defending any such 
Claim.  No person guilty of fraudulent misrepresentation (within the meaning 
of Section 11(f) of the 1933 Act) shall be entitled to contribution from any 
person who was not guilty of such fraudulent misrepresentation. 
Notwithstanding anything in this Section 7(e) to the contrary, no 
indemnifying party (other than the Company) shall be required pursuant to 
this Section 7(e) to contribute any amount in excess of the net proceeds 
received by such indemnifying party from the sale of Registrable Securities 
in the offering to which the losses, claims, damages or liabilities of the 
indemnified parties relate, less the amount of any indemnification payment 
made pursuant to Sections 7(b) and (c). 
 
          f.   The indemnity agreements contained herein shall be in addition 
to any other rights to indemnification or contribution which any indemnified 
party may have pursuant to law or contract and shall remain operative and in 
full force and effect regardless of any investigation made or omitted by or 
on behalf of any indemnified party and shall survive the transfer of the 
Registrable Securities by any such party. 
 
          g.   The indemnification and contribution required by this Section 
7 shall be made by periodic payments of the amount thereof during the course 
of the investigation or defense, as and when bills are received or expense, 
loss, damage or liability is incurred. 
 
     8.   NO OBLIGATION TO SELL. 
 
     Nothing in this Agreement shall be deemed to create an independent 
obligation on the part of the Holders to sell any Registrable Securities 
pursuant to any effective Registration Statement. 
 
     9.   COOPERATION AMONG THE PARTIES. 
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     The Company agrees to reasonably cooperate with the Holders, ASkyB, MCI 
and any Affiliate of News Corporation or MCI in any transaction whereby the 
Holders, ASkyB, MCI or any Affiliate of News Corporation or MCI desire to 
sell the Registrable Securities in a private transaction.  Without limiting 
the generality of the foregoing, the Company shall make available at 
reasonable times and locations for inspection by any prospective purchasers 
of the Common Stock, and any attorney, accountant or other agent retained by 
any such prospective purchaser, all Records as shall be reasonably  requested 
by such prospective purchaser, and cause the Company's officers and employees 
to supply all information which any such prospective purchaser may reasonably 
request; PROVIDED, HOWEVER, that the Company shall not be required to 
disclose to any prospective purchaser information which the Company 
determines in good faith to be confidential in such Records until and unless 
such prospective purchaser shall have entered into a confidentiality 
agreement (in form and substance satisfactory to the Company) with the 
Company with respect thereto.  News Corporation or MCI, as the case may be, 
shall reimburse the Company for any reasonable out-of-pocket expenses 
incurred by the Company pursuant to this Section 9. 
 
     10.  REPORTS UNDER THE 1934 ACT. 
 
     With a view to making available to the Holders the benefits of Rule 144 
promulgated under the 1933 Act or any other similar rule or regulation of the 
SEC that may at any time permit the Holders to sell securities of the Company 
to the public without registration ("RULE 144"), the Company agrees to use 
its best efforts, during the term of this Agreement, to: 
 
          a.   make and keep public information available, as those terms are 
understood and defined in Rule 144; 
 
          b.   file with the SEC in a timely manner all reports and other 
documents required of the Company under the 1933 Act and the 1934 Act so long 
as the Company remains subject to such requirements and the filing of such 
reports and other documents is required for the applicable provisions of Rule 
144; and 
 
          c.   furnish to the Holders so long as the Holders own Registrable 
Securities, promptly upon written request, (i) a written statement by the 
Company as to whether or not it has complied with the reporting requirements 
of Rule 144, the 1933 Act and the 1934 Act, (ii) a copy of the most recent 
annual or quarterly report of the Company and such other reports and 
documents so filed by the Company, and (iii) such other information as may be 
reasonably requested to permit the Holders to sell such securities pursuant 
to Rule 144 without registration. 
 
     11.  ASSIGNMENT. 
 
     The rights of the Holders under this Agreement may not be assigned; 
PROVIDED, HOWEVER, that each Holder may assign its rights hereunder to any 
transferee of all or any portion of Registrable Securities held by such 
Holder if the transferee (i) is a direct or indirect wholly-owned subsidiary 
of either News Corporation or MCI and (ii) agrees in writing with the Company 
to be bound by all of the provisions contained herein applicable to the 
transferor (such agreement being evidenced by the execution of a Counterpart 
and Acknowledgment substantially in the form attached hereto as 
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EXHIBIT A).  Subject to the requirements of this Section 11, this Agreement 
shall inure to the benefit of and be binding upon the successors and assigns 
of each of the parties hereto. 
 
     12.  AMENDMENT. 
 
     Provisions of this Agreement may be amended and the observance thereof 
may be waived (either generally or in a particular instance and either 
retroactively or prospectively) only with written consent of the Company and 
the Holders. Any amendment or waiver effected in accordance with this Section 
12 shall be binding upon the Holders and the Company. 
 
     13.  ABILITY OF COMPANY TO POSTPONE REGISTRATION. 
 
     The Company may postpone for a reasonable period of time, not to exceed 
ninety (90) days, the filing or the effectiveness of any Registration 
Statement if the Board of Directors of the Company in good faith determines 
that (A) such registration might have a material adverse effect on any plan 
or proposal by the Company with respect to any financing, acquisition, 
recapitalization, reorganization or other material transaction, or (B) the 
Company is in possession of material non-public information that, if publicly 
disclosed, could result in a material disruption of a major corporate 
development or transaction then pending or in progress or in other material 
adverse consequences to the Company. 
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     14.  LOCK-UP AGREEMENT. 
 
     If requested by the managing underwriter or underwriters in an 
Underwritten Offering, or by the initial purchaser or representative of the 
initial purchasers in an offering under Rule 144A under the 1933 Act (a "RULE 
144A OFFERING"), by the Company of its equity securities (including debt 
securities convertible into or exchangeable or exercisable for equity 
securities of the Company) or its debt securities that are not convertible 
into or exchangeable or exercisable for equity securities of the Company 
("NON-CONVERTIBLE DEBT SECURITIES"), each Holder of Registrable Securities 
agrees not to effect any public sale or distribution of any Registrable 
Securities of the Company during the period commencing on the effective date 
of such Underwritten Offering or, in the case of a Rule 144A Offering, the 
date of the definitive offering memorandum for the Rule 144A Offering (or 
such earlier date chosen by the managing underwriter or underwriters in an 
Underwritten Offering or by the initial purchaser or representative of the 
initial purchasers in a Rule 144A Offering) and continuing until ninety (90) 
days following either (a) the effective date of such Underwritten Offering 
or, in the case of a Rule 144A Offering, the date of the definitive offering 
memorandum for the Rule 144A Offering or (b) such earlier date, if 
applicable, except for any Registrable Securities that are part of such 
Underwritten Offering or Rule 144A Offering, as the case may be, or, unless 
otherwise permitted by such managing underwriter or underwriters in the case 
of an Underwritten Offering or by the initial purchaser or the representative 
of the initial purchasers in a Rule 144A Offering, PROVIDED, HOWEVER, that 
the Holders' obligation under this Section 14 with respect to Non-Convertible 
Debt Securities shall apply to only one offering during the term of this 
Agreement and only to the extent that the aggregate principal amount of 
Non-Convertible Debt Securities in such offering is at least $500 million. 
 
     15.  MISCELLANEOUS. 
 
          a.   DEFINITION OF HOLDER OF REGISTRABLE SECURITIES.  A person or 
entity is deemed to be the holder of Registrable Securities owned by such 
person and its affiliates.  If Registrable Securities are held by a nominee 
for the beneficial owner thereof, the beneficial owner thereof may, at its 
option, be treated as the holder of such Registrable Securities for purposes 
of any request or other action by any holder or holders of Registrable 
Securities pursuant to this Agreement (or any determination of any number or 
percentage of shares constituting Registrable Securities held by any holder 
or holders of Registrable Securities contemplated by this Agreement); 
provided that the Company shall have received assurances reasonably 
satisfactory to it of such beneficial ownership. 
 
          b.   NOTICES.  Any notices required or permitted to be given under 
the terms hereof shall be sent by certified or registered mail (return 
receipt requested) or delivered personally or by courier (including a 
nationally recognized overnight delivery service) or by facsimile and shall 
be effective five days after being placed in the mail, if mailed by regular 
U.S. mail, or upon receipt, if delivered personally or by courier (including 
a nationally recognized overnight delivery service) or by facsimile, in each 
case addressed to a party.  The addresses for such communications shall be: 
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               If to the Company: 
 
               EchoStar Communications Corporation 
               5701 South Santa Fe Drive 
               Littleton, Colorado 80120 
               Attention: David K. Moskowitz, Esq. 
                         Senior Vice President, General 
                         Counsel and Secretary 
               Facsimile: (303) 723-1699 
 
               If to the ASkyB Holder: 
 
               American Sky Broadcasting, LLC 
               c/o The News Corporation Limited 
               1211 Avenue of the Americas 
               New York, New York 10036 
               Attention: Arthur M. Siskind, Esq. 
                         Senior Executive Vice President 
                         and Group General Counsel 
               Facsimile: (212) 768-2029 
 
 
               If to the MCI Holder: 
 
               MCI Telecommunications Corporation 
               1800 Pennsylvania Avenue, N.W. 
               Washington, D.C.  20006 
               Attention: Michael Salsbury, Esq. 
                         General Counsel 
               Facsimile: (202) 887-3353 
 
 
          c.   REMEDIES.  Any person having rights under any provision of 
this Agreement shall be entitled to enforce such rights specifically to 
recover damages caused by reason of any breach of any provision of this 
Agreement and to exercise all other rights granted by law.  The parties 
hereto agree and acknowledge that money damages may not be an adequate remedy 
for any breach of the provisions of this Agreement and that any party may in 
its sole discretion apply to any court of law or equity of competent 
jurisdiction (without posting any bond or other security) for specific 
performance and for other injunctive relief in order to enforce or prevent 
violation of the provisions of this Agreement.  Failure of any party to 
exercise any right or remedy under this Agreement or otherwise, or delay by a 
party in exercising such right or remedy, shall not operate as a waiver 
thereof. 
 
          d.   GOVERNING LAW; SEVERABILITY.  This Agreement shall be 
enforced, governed by and construed in accordance with the laws of New York 
applicable to agreements made and to 
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be performed entirely within such State.  In the event that any provision of 
this Agreement is invalid or unenforceable under any applicable statute or 
rule of law, then such provision shall be deemed inoperative to the extent 
that it may conflict therewith and shall be deemed modified to conform with 
such statute or rule of law.  Any provision hereof which may prove invalid or 
unenforceable under any law shall not affect the validity or enforceability 
of any other provision hereof. 
 
          e.   MERGER CLAUSE. This Agreement, the Purchase Agreement and the 
other Collateral Agreements (as defined in the Purchase Agreement) (including 
all schedules and exhibits thereto) constitute the entire agreement among the 
parties hereto with respect to the subject matter hereof and thereof.  There 
are no restrictions, promises, warranties or undertakings other than those 
set forth or referred to herein and therein.  This Agreement and the Purchase 
Agreement supersede all prior agreements and understandings among the parties 
hereto with respect to the subject matter hereof and thereof. 
Notwithstanding the foregoing, this Agreement shall have no effect on any 
other registration rights agreement to which any Holder and the Company are a 
party. 
 
          f.   DESCRIPTIVE HEADINGS.  The headings in this Agreement are for 
convenience of reference only and shall not limit or otherwise affect the 
meaning hereof. 
 
          g.   COUNTERPARTS.  This Agreement may be executed in two or more 
counterparts, each of which shall be deemed an original but all of which 
shall constitute one and the same agreement.  This Agreement, once executed 
by a party, may be delivered to any other party hereto by facsimile 
transmission of a copy of this Agreement bearing the signature of the party 
so delivering this Agreement. 
 
          h.   FURTHER ACTS.  Each party shall do and perform, or cause to be 
done and performed, all such further acts and things, and shall execute and 
deliver all such other agreements, certificates, instruments and documents, 
as any other party may reasonably request in order to carry out the intent 
and accomplish the purposes of this Agreement and the consummation of the 
transactions contemplated hereby. 
 
          i.   CONSTRUCTION.  The language used in this Agreement will be 
deemed to be the language chosen by the parties to express their mutual 
intent, and no rules of strict construction will be applied against any party. 
 
                              [SIGNATURE PAGE FOLLOWS] 
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     IN WITNESS WHEREOF, the Company and the Holders have caused this 
Agreement to be duly executed as of the date first above written. 
 
 
 
                                       ECHOSTAR COMMUNICATIONS  CORPORATION 
 
 
                                       /s/ DAVID K. MOSKOWITZ 
                                       -------------------------------- 
                                       By: David K. Moskowitz 
                                       Title: Senior Vice President and 
                                              General Counsel 
 
 
 
                                       AMERICAN SKY BROADCASTING, LLC 
 
 
                                       /s/ LAWRENCE A. JACOBS 
                                       -------------------------------- 
                                       By: Lawrence A. Jacobs 
                                       Title: Senior Vice President 
 
 
 
                                       MCI TELECOMMUNICATIONS CORPORATION 
 
 
                                       /s/ MICHAEL H. SALISBURY 
                                       -------------------------------- 
                                       By: Michael H. Salisbury 
                                       Title: General Counsel 
 
 
 
                                       NEWS AMERICA INCORPORATED 
 
 
                                       /s/ LAWRENCE A. JACOBS 
                                       -------------------------------- 
                                       By: Lawrence A. Jacobs 
                                       Title: Senior Vice President 
 



 
 
                                      EXHIBIT A 
 
 
                            REGISTRATION RIGHTS AGREEMENT 
                           COUNTERPART AND ACKNOWLEDGEMENT 
 
 
TO:       ECHOSTAR COMMUNICATIONS CORPORATION 
 
RE:       The Registration Rights Agreement (the "Agreement") dated as of 
          __________ __, 1998, by and among EchoStar Communications Corporation 
          and the Holders (as defined in the Agreement) 
 
 
          The undersigned hereby agrees to be bound by the terms of the 
Agreement as a party to the Agreement, and shall be entitled to all benefits 
of the Holders (as defined in the Agreement) and shall be subject to all 
obligations and restrictions of the Holders pursuant to the Agreement, as 
fully and effectively as though the undersigned had executed a counterpart of 
the Agreement together with the other parties to the Agreement.  The 
undersigned hereby acknowledges having received and reviewed a copy of the 
Agreement. 
 
          DATED this _____ day of ____________, 199_. 
 
 
 
 
                                       -------------------------------- 
                                       By: 
                                          ----------------------------- 
                                       Title: 
                                             -------------------------- 
 
 
                                       Number of 
                                       Shares of 
                                       Registrable Securities: 
                                                              -------- 
 



 
 
                                    [LOGO] 
                     ECHOSTAR COMMUNICATIONS CORPORATION 
 
FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE 
 
 
CONTACT: Judianne Atencio 
         Director of Communications 
         EchoStar Communications Corporation 
         303/723-2010 
 
                ECHOSTAR COMMUNICATIONS CORPORATION COMPLETES 
          ACQUISITION OF ASSETS FROM NEWS CORPORATION, MCI WORLDCOM 
 
 
LITTLETON, COLO., JUNE 24, 1999 -- EchoStar Communications Corporation, 
("EchoStar," NASDAQ: DISH, DISHP), announced today that it has completed the 
acquisition of high-power direct broadcast satellite (DBS) assets from The 
News Corporation Limited ("News Corp.," NYSE:NWS, NWS-A) and MCI WorldCom 
("MCI," NASDAQ:WCOM).  Those assets include: the FCC license to operate a 
high-powered DBS business at the 110 degree West Longitude orbital location 
consisting of 28 frequencies; two high-power Loral-built satellites, 
currently scheduled to be launched during 1999, to be delivered in-orbit; and 
other related assets and rights. 
 
The News Corporation Limited received 6,891,096 newly issued shares of 
EchoStar Class A Common Stock and MCI WorldCom received 1,712,020 newly 
issued shares of EchoStar Class A Common Stock.  The total of 8,603,116 
shares, which is approximately 14.6 percent of EchoStar's fully diluted 
equity and approximately 2.6 percent of total voting rights, reflects the 
agreed transaction value of approximately $1.2 billion, based on the recent 
average price of EchoStar's Class A Common Stock, reduced by approximately 
$45.6 million due from News and MCI to EchoStar in fulfillment of certain 
obligations in the acquisition agreement. 
 
Consummation of the transaction gives EchoStar's DISH Network-TM- access to a 
total of 50 high-power DBS frequencies at 110 degrees W.L. and 119 degrees 
W.L., capable of 
 



 
 
providing over 500 channels of video and audio programming, Internet/data and 
HDTV to the entire continental United States from a single 18-inch satellite 
dish. The additional capacity also positions DISH Network to expand its 
one-dish solution for local-to-local channels from Los Angeles and New York 
currently, to over 50 percent of the U.S. population. 
 
In addition, upon closing of the acquisition, the litigation between EchoStar 
and The News Corporation was dismissed with prejudice. 
 
"This transaction strengthens EchoStar's position as an alternative to rising 
cable prices and poor cable service," said Charlie Ergen, CEO and chairman of 
EchoStar. "DISH Network has experienced record growth in 1999, and the 
completion of this transaction will build on that even more.  With this added 
capacity, we plan to offer consumers even more choices like HDTV, interactive 
television, Internet and data.  500 channels of television... all delivered 
direct to homes through one small satellite dish." 
 
ECHOSTAR COMMUNICATIONS CORP., INCLUDES THREE INTERRELATED BUSINESS UNITS: 
 
- -  DISH Network is EchoStar's state-of-the-art DBS system that offers 
customers over 300 channels of digital video and CD-quality audio 
programming, fully MPEG-2/DVB compliant hardware and installation. 
 
- -  EchoStar Technologies Corporation (ETC, formerly HTS - Houston Tracker 
Systems, Inc.), designs, manufactures and distributes DBS set-top boxes, 
antennas and other digital equipment for DISH Network and various 
international customers that include ExpressVu Canada and Telefonica's Via 
Digital system in Spain.  ETC also provides uplink-center design, 
construction oversight and project-integration services for customers 
internationally. 
 
- -  Satellite Services provides the delivery of video, audio and data services 
to business television customers and other satellite users.  These services 
include satellite uplink, satellite transponder space-usage and other 
services. 
 
DISH Network currently serves over 2.4 million customers.  DISH Network is a 
trademark of EchoStar Communications Corporation.  HTS is a trademark of 
Houston Tracker Systems, Inc. DISH Network is located on the Internet at: 
www.dishnetwork.com 
 
EchoStar/News Corp. Release 
June 24, 1999 
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STATEMENT UNDER THE PRIVATE SECURITIES LITIGATION REFORM ACT OF 1995: All 
statements contained herein, as well as statements made in press releases and 
oral statements that may be made by us or by officers, directors or employees 
acting on our behalf, that are not statements of historical fact constitute 
"forward-looking statements" within the meaning of the Private Securities 
Litigation Reform Act of 1995.   Such forward-looking statements involve 
known and unknown risks, uncertainties and other factors that could cause our 
actual results to be materially different from historical results or from any 
future results expressed or implied by such forward-looking statements. 
Among the factors that could cause our actual results to differ materially 
are the following:  a total or partial loss of a satellite due to operational 
failures, space debris or otherwise; a decrease in sales of digital equipment 
and related services to international direct-to-home or DTH service 
providers; a decrease in DISH Network subscriber growth; an increase in 
subscriber turnover; an increase in subscriber acquisition costs; an 
unexpected product shortage; impediments to the retransmission of local or 
distant broadcast network signals which could result from pending litigation 
or legislation; lower than expected demand for our delivery of local 
broadcast network signals; an unexpected business interruption due to the 
failure of third-parties to remediate Year 2000 issues; our inability to 
retain necessary authorizations from the FCC; an increase in competition from 
cable, direct broadcast satellite, other satellite system operators, and 
other providers of subscription television services; the introduction of new 
technologies and competitors into the subscription television business; a 
merger of existing DBS competitors; a change in the regulations governing the 
subscription television service industry; general business and economic 
conditions; and other risk factors described from time to time in our reports 
filed with the Securities and Exchange Commission.  In addition to statements 
that explicitly describe such risks and uncertainties, readers are urged to 
consider statements that include the terms "believes," "belief," "expects," 
"plans," "anticipates," "intends" or the like to be uncertain and 
forward-looking.  All cautionary statements made herein should be read as 
being applicable to all forward-looking statements wherever they appear.  In 
this connection, investors should consider the risks described herein and 
should not place undue reliance on any forward-looking statements. 
 


